
 
 

Extreme Weather Policy 
 

The Fox Guild events are rain or shine.  This means that unless the weather or conditions are 

determined ‘extreme’, all planned events will proceed. 

The Fox Guild’s Extreme Weather Policy is an important tool of help protect children, families and 

session facilitators from the dangers that extreme weather conditions can cause.  We understand 

that not all extreme weather conditions can be predicted. The Fox Guild and the session facilitators 

will check weather and warnings prior to all events.   

An extreme weather cancellation will occur if: 

 There is a local severe weather warning for eg high winds 

 There are local fire risks 

 The weather is forecast to exceed 35 degrees on that day 

 Other circumstances occur specific to the location (eg flooding, wind damage) 

In the event of a cancellation, all participants will receive a text message (where a contact number 

has been provided to The Fox Guild) and email either the evening before or the morning of the 

event.  The facilitator will not attend the location on that day. 

For School Holiday Family Bush Club a refund for the session will be offered. 

For Little Foxes Nature Playgroup, Tree Time Kids Club and Mud Pies Playgroup a ‘make-up’ session 

will be offered during that term.  

 

Policy Updated 3 March 2018 

Michelle Smith 

 

 


